

# WYOMISSING AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT

April 8, 2020 Update

Dear WASD Parents/Guardians

We have completed our second week of online instruction. Students, staff and parents/guardians are demonstrating cooperation and teamwork to get through our current challenges. All deserve to be commended! The purpose of this email is to provide an update on key items.

#### **Closure:**

Governor Wolf has closed all PA schools indefinitely. This means that all athletics, extracurricular activities and community use of District facilities are canceled until schools are permitted to reopen. We will monitor the Governor's direction and provide updates when additional information is released.

### **Calendar:**

- April 9-10, are holidays for students and staff
- April 13, is an online instruction day. This date was previously designated as a snow make-up day.
- WASD is scheduled to end the 2019-20 school year on June 5, 2020.

#### **Education:**

WASD teachers continue to provide online instruction and schools are providing weekly updates for parents/guardians. Our Continuity of Education Plan is available on our District website at the following link:

https://www.wyoarea.org/departments/health services/coronavirus

Questions regarding educational services should be directed to the appropriate Principal.

## **Lunch/Breakfast:**

We will continue to provide meals for all students on Mondays (two days of meals) and Wednesdays (three days of meals) at the front door of each school building from 11:00 am - 12:30 pm.

# **Additional Information:**

Please visit our District website for all past communications, helpful links, and community resources at the following link:

https://www.wyoarea.org/departments/health\_services/coronavirus

We know the upcoming weeks will bring about more questions and challenges. We also know our Spartan community will work together to find the answers that will best serve our students.

Stay safe and healthy,

Robert Scoboria WASD Superintendent